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mouth hygiene relieves thirst. The draft guidelines says
nothing about nutrition. Why is this? We have learnt of
deaths that are caused by both dehydration and patients
who have been starved over weeks.If such deaths are to
be avoided , and they are all to obvious to relatives, the
| guidelines needs to be much more robust. Nutrition and
oral hydration should be patient driven but there is a

basic need for fluids.

Anticipatory préscribing; (para 1.5)

Anticipatory prescribing versus reactive prescribing was
one of the major problems with the LCP. There is an
urgent need to address this. The elderty may be particu-
larly vulnerable. The draft guidelines actually mentions
“4 or 5” drugs without mentioning what they are. This is
unclear and potentially dangerous and likely to lead to
over sedation and drug interaction. There is also the likely
hood that the drug regimes would become protocols, one
of the main problems with the LCP. If necessary the
doctor with overall responsibility can be contacted ,in the
same way they would have been with a patient w with acute
illness. Drug regimes must be based on patient need not
prognosis. A lethal regime must not be allowed to build
up as happened in some cases with the LCP.

Evidence base of drug regimes;

The draft guidelines with commendable truthfulness
states in a number of places that the evidence base is
“low* or “very low*. Interestingly, although in the section
on recommended research there is a welcome recommen-
dation for random controlled trials, but there are no
recommendations on research to close these gaps. Why
not? It is well know that Diazepams and Opiates
poteniate each other but their metabolism will also
depend on hydration and liver or renal function and the
elderly are very susceptible to sedatives.

Conclusions;

(it) The imminence of death cannot be certain, and no
management should take place which could cause or
hasten death.

(1i ) The risk of thirst must be avoided and patient driven
nutrition should be included.

(iii) A named senior doctor must be overall charge with

responsibility for the individual care plan.
(iii) Consciousness should be preserved wherever possible.
(vi) There should be daily reactive prescribing.

(vii) There needs to be much more research to build up a
proper evidence base, especmlly of medication at the end

of life.

(viii) We welcome greater openness in discussion with the
patient and relatives. There needs to be a two way dialogue.
~Advance directives have a limited application.

(ix) There should be daily re assessment of the person by
the responsible senior doctor so that medication or the
course of management can be changed.
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dying do not experience thirst. Nor do we accept that
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